At a special meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 23rd March 2010 at 7.30pm
Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)
   Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)           
               Mr. R. Bass 
   Mr. A. Forrest
   Mr. N. Fox

               Ms. K. Gray               
               Mr A Parry
               Mrs. J. Plante               

               Mrs.V. Swinburn        

               Mr M Wedd
               Mr. M Davis – Clerk
Apologies. Ms. M Davies
Declaration of Interests: None
To consider planning application no. 10/00252/HOU, Wembley Cottage: 
1. It was considered that the proposal would not improve the street scene, contrary to the developer’s assertion.

2. The proposal is contrary to the council’s policy CN9, sections a, b, c and possibly d.

3. The proposal is contrary to the “village design statement 2008”, specifically, “The design and layout of any scheme should be of appropriate scale to preserve the rural character and to reflect and enhance the character of the village, “urban estate type” designs of both dwellings and layouts should be avoided.

4. Although it is understood that each application should be considered on its own merits, this application is part of a larger scheme and the applications therefore need to be considered alongside each other. This proposal would result in over development of the site bearing in mind its rural location.

To consider an application to register land and a right of way at Heath Nurseries:

It was agreed that the clerk would contact March and Edwards solicitors for advise about what action if any the parish council should take.

Date of Next Meeting: 12th April 2010 at 6.45pm
